
 
 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
1-8-2018 

 
President – Latricia Johnson   

• Latricia called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 
• Motion by Erica Richards, seconded by Tom Jones, to dispense with the reading of the December 

meeting minutes, unanimous 
Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

• 18 students going to CNU Honor Band 
o Outstanding forms and fees 
o Concert Saturday, January 13,  2:00 pm 

• Five students going to VT Honor Band January 19-21 
o Going in a YCSD minivan 
o Concert Sunday, January 21, 1-4:00 pm 

• Two rehearsals for the Disney trip 
• District Band auditions this Saturday 

o Need receipts Saturday afternoon 
• Assessment is March 21-23, a date change 
• Spring Concert will not be May 20 

o After Prom is May 20 
o New date to be decided 

1st Vice President – Erica Richards 
• During December, 29 volunteers worked 90.1 hours  

o Have outstanding December volunteer hours 
• District Band volunteers 

o some students will work adult positions  
o need more adult volunteers 12-1:40 shifts 
o Adult volunteer meetings 7:00 in the Kiva and other two shifts in the band room 

• District Band set up is Friday 
o Middle School dance ends at 8:30 pm 

Hospitality –Don Mann/Tara Bozick  
• Use band credit card 

o Mr. Kirsch needs original receipts 
Chaperones – Beth Knox/Juanita Jones 

• Working on Spring Trip 
Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong  (absent) No report 
 
2nd Vice President - Tom Jones – No report 
Concessions – Teresa Hass  

• Juanita or Mandy will shop with her at Sam’s for District Band 
Scrip (Gift Cards) – Michele Nelson  

• Changed order due date to January 11  
 
Secretary – Gail Asher – No report 
Data Entry – Debi Johnson (absent)  

• Weekly message deadline is 7:00 pm Saturday this week 



Treasurer – Mandy Thomas  
• Keep concessions and student volunteer meal receipts separate 
 

New business - None 
 

Next Meeting –  Monday, February 12, 2018, at 7:00 pm 
   
Adjournment 7:47 pm 



 
 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
2-12-2018 

 
President – Latricia Johnson   

• Latricia called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 
• Motion by Erica Richards, seconded by David Hoegerman, to dispense with the reading of the January 

meeting minutes, unanimous 
Guard – Susan Forsgren – No report 
Historian –Melissa Madrigal – No report 
Tri-M – Amy Olsen/Ellen Petko (both absent)  

• Meeting today 
• School visit later this month and ushering in March 

 
Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

•  Thank you to the parents who volunteered on the Spring Trip  
o Trip and parade went well 
o Students behaved and had a good time 

• Dates and times 
o All Virginia audition itinerary was given to students and will be posted on the website 
o Assessment tentative dates and times 

 Wind Ensemble Wed, Mar 21, 5:30 call, 8:00 perform, 10:15 GHS 
 Concert Symphonic Thu, Mar 22, 4:30 call, 7:00 performance, 9:15 GHS 

o Musical pit will begin rehearsals for the school play “Sound of Music” once they have music 
• Plan to buy a bassoon bocal for about $250.00 
• Clavinova piano needs repairs 

o If economical to repair, will buy a dolly to move it 
• Unconfirmed Spring concert date June 3 
• Discuss future Spring trips 

 
1st Vice President – Erica Richards 

• During January, 73 volunteers worked 1599.5 hours  
o Saturday District Band audition: 70 volunteers worked 352.9 hours 
o Spring Trip: 12 volunteers worked 1047.5 Hours, not including drivers 

Equipment - Mark Fry/Michael Ramsey – (both absent) – No report 
Hospitality –Don Mann/Tara Bozick  

• Under budget for District Band auditions, all went well 
Uniforms - Debbie Frecker/Melanie Munn  

• Marching uniform chair needs a shadow next year 
• Almost all uniforms back in cupboards 

Chaperones – Beth Knox (absent)/Juanita Jones 
• Juanita needs a co-chair next year 
• Thanks to volunteers on Spring Trip, you worked hard 
• Will need chaperones for assessment in March 

Band Camp – Randy Tabor/Lynette Jacobs (both absent) 
• Next year’s chair, Jennie Hopkins, needs a co-chair 

Feed the Band – Al Knox (absent)/Rachel Nau 



• Need a co-chair next year 
• Jason’s Deli meal wasn’t popular with the kids, Rachel is looking into other options for next year 

Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) – No report 
Student Volunteer Hours – Dianna Mancill – No report 
 
2nd Vice President - Tom Jones  

• Discussed Papa John’s, Domino’s, or coffee fundraisers in place of fruit sales 
o If every band member sold one pizza coupon, band would make more than with fruit sales 

Concessions – Teresa Hass  
• Profit of $93 from District Band auditions  
• Approximately $150 in inventory for future events 
• Will converse with Mrs. Kreicar about partnering for Sound of Music concessions 

Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry/Karen Laporte (both absent) – No report 
Scrip (Gift Cards) – Michele Nelson  

• Next order is at the Pre-Assessment Concert, March 1 and the following Tuesday, March 6 
Fruit Sales – Martha Owens (absent) – No report 
TAG Day – Wendy Hoegerman (absent)/Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz (absent)  

• Dawn and Tina need another co-chair 
 

Secretary – Gail Asher – No report 
Webmaster – David Hoegerman 

• Need a webmaster for next year 
Data Entry – Debi Johnson  

• Editing forms and creating screen shots for next year’s chair 
Remembrance – Laura Narney (absent)/Michele Nelson 

• Need a co-chair for next year 
• Timorah Beale is the individual and group photographer for next year 

o Photo buttons guaranteed in a week 
o Online ordering 
o Credit toward any order instead of a free 5X7 

            Publicity – Kathy Baba (absent) – No report 
 

Treasurer – Mandy Thomas – No report 
 

New business - None 
 

Next Meeting –  Monday, March 12, 2018, at 7:00 pm 
   
Adjournment 8:05 pm 



 
 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
3-12-2018 

 
President – Latricia Johnson   

• Latricia called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm 
• Motion by Beth Knox, seconded by Susan Forsgren, to dispense with the reading of the February 

meeting minutes, unanimous 
Guard – Susan Forsgren  

• Next year’s co-chair is Patricia Cubstead 
• Tabb Color Guard co-op organization  

o Rifle training 
• Middle school clinics March 8-29 

o Thursdays 3:15-4:00 
• Color Guard clinics begin April 10 
• Auditions May 3 

Historian –Larry Madrigal (absent)/Melissa Madrigal – No report 
Tri-M – Amy Olsen/Ellen Petko (absent)  

• Ordered cards, pins, and certificates for seniors 
• Looking for co-chair from the choir 
• Applications due April 27 
• Saxon 5 performing at the After Prom Outback fundraiser 
• Perform at last elementary school on April 27 

 
Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

• Plan to order new Color Guard uniforms this spring 
• Dates and times for assessment at Jamestown HS on the website and in weekly message 
• All Virginia Band 

o Emma Richards and Ada Rexrode 
o 1st alternates Emma Spata and Ethan Molin 

• Musical pit will start after Spring Break 
• Spring Trip discussion at the April band board meeting 
• Thank you to Larry Madrigal who had an SD card to use at the pre-assessment concert 
• Sad news, deaths in our band family 

o Kevin Lewis, husband of former Guard mom, “Mama” Diana Lewis 
o Debi Johnson’s father 

• Rising Freshmen Parent meeting May 14, 7:00 pm 
o Fees due at the meeting 

• 2018 Marching Season calendar on the website soon 
• Returning students 2018 marching fees due by June 3 
• Might use a mix of old and new uniforms in the 2018 marching show 

o Need about 70 white plumes 
 Tell Mr. Kirsch if you have a source 

 
1st Vice President – Erica Richards 

• During February, 21 volunteers worked 58 hours  
Equipment - Mark Fry/Michael Ramsey – (both absent) – No report 



Hospitality –Don Mann/Tara Bozick  
• Next event is June 3 

Uniforms - Debbie Frecker/Melanie Munn  
• Refining fitting dates 

Chaperones – Beth Knox/Juanita Jones 
• Need more chaperones for March 22 assessment 

Band Camp – Randy Tabor (absent) – No report 
Feed the Band – Al Knox (absent)/Rachel Nau 

• New meals for next year are Subway $5.00 footlongs and Carolina BBQ and Seafood BBQ sandwiches for 
$3.00/ea 

Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) – No report 
Student Volunteer Hours – Dianna Mancill (absent) – No report 
 
2nd Vice President - Tom Jones  

• February fundraising netted about $1000.00 
• Car Wash April 14 
• Sell Papa John’s coupons at the concert June 3 

 
Concessions – Teresa Hass  

• Will need volunteers if drama permits concessions at the musical 
• Approximately $150 in inventory for future events 
• Will converse with Mrs. Kreicar about partnering for Sound of Music concessions 

Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry/Karen Laporte (both absent) – No report 
Scrip (Gift Cards) – Michele Nelson  

• Next order late April or early May because After Prom orders scrip 
Fruit Sales – Martha Owens (absent) – No report 
TAG Day – Wendy Hoegerman (absent)/Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz (absent)  

• TAG Day is September 8, rain date September 22 
• TAG-a-thon is August 17 

 
Secretary – Gail Asher 

• Need to shred old records  
Webmaster – David Hoegerman (absent) – No report 
Data Entry – Debi Johnson (absent) – No report 
Remembrance – Laura Narney/Michele Nelson 

• Individual marching band photos probably August 27 
• Senior Night probably October 13 

o Group photos October 13 
• Ordering awards and stars for award night 

            Publicity – Kathy Baba (absent) – No report 
 

Treasurer – Mandy Thomas  
• Committee chairs talk with Mandy about their budget lines  
 

New business - None 
 

Next Meeting –  Monday, April 9, 2018, at 7:00 pm 
   
Adjournment 8:00 pm 



 
 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
4-9-2018 

 
President – Latricia Johnson   

• Latricia called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm 
• Motion by Susan Forsgren, seconded by Melanie Munn, to dispense with the reading of the March 

meeting minutes, unanimous 
• Executive Board elections June 3 at the start of Awards Ceremony 

o Nominations 
 President – Tom Jones 
 1st VP – Erica Richards (pending verification for serving an additional year) 
 2nd VP – 
 Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 
 Secretary – Gail Asher (pending verification for serving an additional year) 

 
Guard – Susan Forsgren  

• We chose a new uniform style 
o Move to get a $4000 advance to order uniforms under current budget 

 Laura Narney second, unanimous for 
o Order 36 uniforms in May after auditions   

Historian –Larry Madrigal (absent)/Melissa Madrigal – No report 
Tri-M – Amy Olsen/Ellen Petko (both absent) – No report 
 
Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

• Gave paper calendars to all students in class today 
• Handed out scholarship and leadership applications today 

o Due Friday, May 4 
• 2018 Marching Band commitment forms going out soon 
• Guard and Drumline clinics start tomorrow 
• Drum Major clinics begin Wednesday 
• Committee chairs turn in Freshman packet forms by the end of April 
• Change to Marching Band Calendar 

o Oct 13 game moved to Thursday, Oct 11 
 Might have to leave school early 
 Group photos 
 Senior Recognition 

• Recommend Senior Dinner on Friday, Oct 26 
• Jazz Assessment Tuesday, April 24, 12:20 pm, at Tabb High School 
• 2018 Marching Season calendar on the website soon 
• Future Spring Trips 

o Three proposals for every other year 6-7 day trips for $2600-2800 
 Hawaii and Italy in Spring and Italy for New Year’s Parade 

o Executive Board decided the trips were too expensive 
o Next year’s trip is to New York City 

 
1st Vice President – Erica Richards (absent) – No report 
Equipment - Mark Fry/Michael Ramsey – (both absent) – No report 



Hospitality –Don Mann/Tara Bozick (absent) – No report 
Uniforms - Debbie Frecker/Melanie Munn  

• White uniforms are sized and will be cleaned after fitting 
• Fittings will be Seniors first 

o Will need extra volunteers because fitting two uniforms 
• Need a shadow next year  
• $5.00 pencil bags made from uniform bags 

Chaperones – Beth Knox (absent)/Juanita Jones 
• Assessment went well 
• The last event with chaperones is commencement 

Band Camp – Randy Tabor (absent) – No report 
Feed the Band – Al Knox/Rachel Nau (both absent) 

• Making meal forms for next season 
Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) – No report 
Student Volunteer Hours – Dianna Mancill (absent) – No report 
 
2nd Vice President - Tom Jones  

• Car Wash April 14, need volunteers 
Concessions – Teresa Hass  

• Contact me if you can help with concessions next week at the musical 
o April 19-21, 7:00 pm each night and also 2:00 pm Saturday 

• Summer School concessions in the works 
o Need advertising 
o Project Experience students may help 

Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry/Karen Laporte (both absent) – No report 
Scrip (Gift Cards) – Michele Nelson  

• Placed the first After Prom order before Spring Break 
o Bigger order coming soon 

Fruit Sales – Martha Owens (absent) – No report 
TAG Day – Wendy Hoegerman/Dawn Purdy (absent)/Tina Majewicz (absent)  

• First meeting in June 
 

Secretary – Gail Asher 
Webmaster – David Hoegerman (absent) – No report 
Data Entry – Debi Johnson (absent)  

• Revising Student information form 
o Drop downs for marching and concert band instrument selection 
o Change telephone input format 

• Laptops at Rising Freshmen meeting May 14, and Spring Concert June 3 
o Fill out forms online 
o Susan Forsgren will recruit helpers 

Remembrance – Laura Narney/Michele Nelson 
• Student volunteer hours are due soon for awards 

            Publicity – Kathy Baba (absent) – No report 
 

Treasurer – Mandy Thomas  
• Committee chairs talk with Mandy about their budget lines  
• Turn in receipts 
• Include cost of items that need to be replaced or bought in your budget line 
 

New business  
• Spring Trips 



o Will price travel to NYC for Amtrak and charter bus 
o Will look for every other year trips priced $2000-2200 

 
Next Meeting –  Monday, May 14, 2018, at 6:15 pm 

- Rising Freshmen Parent Meeting Monday, May 14, 2018, at 7:00 pm 
   
Adjournment 8:00 pm 



 
 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
5-14-2018 

 
President – Latricia Johnson   

• Latricia called the meeting to order at 6:15 pm 
• Motion by Debi Johnson, seconded by Diana Mancill, to dispense with the reading of the April meeting 

minutes, unanimous 
Guard – Susan Forsgren (absent) 

• Chose 20 Guard and two alternates at auditions 
Historian –Larry Madrigal (absent)/Melissa Madrigal – No report 
Tri-M – Amy Olsen/Ellen Petko (both absent)  

• Reviewing candidates’ applications and recommendations 
 
Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

• Finishing final exams on Tuesday and Wednesday 
• Drum Major, Drumline, and Color Guard lists are posted 
• June 3rd concert and awards 

o Arrive 30 minutes before your concert 
o Plaques are ordered 

• Four buses for commencement 
• Spent money that was supposed to be from next year’s budget for show music 

o Copyright permission from composer, music arranger, and company 
• Change to Marching Band Calendar 

o Oct 13 game moved to Thursday, Oct 11 
 Might have to leave school early 
 Group photos 
 Senior Recognition 

 
1st Vice President – Erica Richards (absent)  

• 25 volunteers gave 111.3 hours in March 
• 29 volunteers gave 152.1 hours in April 

Equipment - Mark Fry/Michael Ramsey – (both absent) – No report 
Hospitality –Don Mann/Tara Bozick (absent)  

• Planning refreshments for concert and awards reception 
Uniforms - Debbie Frecker/Melanie Munn – (both absent) – no report 
Chaperones – Beth Knox/Juanita Jones – No report 
Band Camp – Randy Tabor (absent)  

• Jenny Hopkins is the new chairperson 
Feed the Band – Al Knox/Rachel Nau (both absent) 

• Feed the Band forms are available 
Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) – No report 
Student Volunteer Hours – Dianna Mancill (absent) 

• Hours are up to date 
• Gave files to Debi Johnson 

 
 



2nd Vice President - Tom Jones  
• The car wash brought in $1873.00 

Concessions – Teresa Hass – No report 
Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry/Karen Laporte (both absent) – No report 
Scrip (Gift Cards) – Michele Nelson  

• After Prom ordered $3500 
• Might do one more order 

Fruit Sales – Martha Owens (absent) – No report 
TAG Day – Wendy Hoegerman/Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz (absent)  

• Dawn will meet with Tina soon 
• Will have summer meetings 
• Will ask Pops, Food Lion, other stores if can set up at their stores 
• Inventorying supplies 
• Ordering TAGs with Tom Jones 

 
Secretary – Gail Asher 

• Committee annual reports due June 2 
Webmaster – David Hoegerman (absent) – No report 
Data Entry – Debi Johnson   

• New forms are on the website 
• Andrea Goodwin is the new chairperson 

Remembrance – Laura Narney/Michele Nelson 
• Awards are ordered 
• Michele is working on senior biographies 

            Publicity – Kathy Baba (absent) – No report 
 

Treasurer – Mandy Thomas  
• Committee chairs talk with Mandy about their budget lines  
• Turn in receipts 
 

New business - None 
 

Next Meeting –  Monday, June 11, 2018, at 7:00 pm (turn over meeting) 
- Rising Freshmen Parent Meeting Monday, May 14, 2018, at 7:00 pm 

   
Adjournment 6:40 pm 



 
 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
7-16-2018 

 

President – Tom Jones 

 Tom called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 

 Motion by Gail Asher, seconded by Erica Richards, to dispense with the reading of the June meeting 
minutes, unanimous 

 
Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

 Left over money from Senior outing – Go Ape – did not get picked up – Reminder for treasurer 

 He also has receipt from last audit – should be saved (secretary) 

 There were some funds left over from last year for instrument upgrades/refreshes 
o New drum heads for drum line 
o Drum sticks 
o Money for Jazz drum set 

 From Money Reserve – purchased a sound system for pit – as discussed in previous meeting 
o Alpha Music in Virginia Beach 

 Weather resistant, easy to move 
 Receipt was $12,534 for mixer, speakers, snake, etc. 
 Included $2100 for setup  
 Will arrive first week of August 

 Guard Uniforms 
o Band voted in May for $4,000 for Guard uniforms … due to additional auditions, the order was 

not made against 2017-2018 books.   
o Request was made for $3,500 for Guard Uniforms – actual cost $3,218.50 
o We will have to wait for Credit Cards to arrive before making purchase 
o Susan made motion, seconded by Jennie Hopkins, unanimous  

 
President’s Committee 

 Guard – Susan Forsgren 
o Need to update master list with new members – sending to Andrea 
o There were between 3 and 13 kids at practice this week 
o Have already started choreography 
o 22 members will be on the field with 3 alternates 
o Tom to check to see if Info Sheets and Medical Forms are in place 
o Old Guard uniforms 

 Darren said old uniforms can be thrown away since they are not usable and they are not 
on York County inventory list 

 Historian – Larry Madrigal, Melissa Madrigal (absent) 
o The Historians still have a few Photo DVDs for sale 
o Since there is no longer a video DVD, the team is moving to more of a Historian role.  They have 

update the “About” page on the band website … will start adding more Band History  

 Tri-M – Amy Olson/Ellen Petko (both absent) 
o Note from email – Tri-M is all set  

 
  



1st Vice President - Support – Gail Asher 

 Only three committee members turned in June volunteer hours – please turn in 

 Pit – Mark Fry (absent) – no report 
o Darren request – need to figure out how to transport new sound equipment.   

Art to discuss with Mark 

 Hospitality - Don Mann/Tara Bozick (both absent) – no report 

 Uniforms - Debbie Frecker (absent)/Melanie Munn/Shelley Sykes 
o All concert uniforms are in place 
o All Marching uniforms will be organized next few weeks 
o Uniforms needs roster of all people in band, broken out by marching vs non-marching (to be 

used for uniform fitting) 

 Chaperones – Juanita Jones (absent), Jenny Butler – no report 

 Band camp – Jennie Hopkins 
o Jennie has sign-up-genius ready to go 
o She will be getting with concessions to get supplies 

 Feed the band – Rachel Nau (absent)/Art Guarino 
o Rachel will be out of town for a little while – Art is assisting … we need another volunteer 
o Using Bubba and Franks for Barbeque - $3.15 each (chopped) 
o Purchasing buns from Sam’s Club 

 Karen LaPorte recommended also looking at Flowers Bakery 
o Sending out a request from sign-up-genius for donations 
o Donations can be received starting August 7th 
o Darren providing Tax Exempt # for Sam’s Club 

 Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent)  

 Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson (absent) 
 

2nd Vice President - Support – Erica Richards – no report 

 Concessions – Teresa Hass (absent) 

 Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry/Karen LaPorte 
o Placed first order on Thursday 
o Will have order 1st week of band camp 
o There will be Bling  
o Will be sold every Wednesday during band camp 

 Scrip –  Kelly Meredith (absent) 
o Kroger just sent check for $340.89 
o Need to have note in weekly message to renew with Kroger (in August) so that band can keep 

on getting percentage of shopping 

 TAG Day –Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz 
o POPs and Food Lion are committed for TAG DAY 
o Getting prepped to order Tags and envelopes (finished schedule today) 
o August 21st is tentative date for envelope stuffing 
o Sign-up genius is being set up 
o Asked if there were any York guidelines  concerning # of adults with kids – specifically focused 

around parents with smaller cars (only room for four) – no one was aware of any guidelines 
o Team will possibly combine smaller cars for areas near school or small neighborhoods 

 
Secretary – Erika Fahlbusch (absent)  

 Webmaster – David Hoegerman (absent) 

 Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin 
o Sent out first Weekly Message via email; Getting set up for web Posts 
o Needs all info by 9PM Sunday – messages will go out Monday morning 

 



 Remembrance –Michele Nelson 
o We are using a new photographer this year 
o Ordering will be accomplished online 
o Last year someone asked about taking pictures with siblings (sibling cost would be handled 

separately) – Darren did not see an issue … 
o The Photographer is secure – uses numbers instead of names 
o Darren is trying to lock down location at school for pictures on 8/27 
o Michelle needs full list of members (must include year they are in) 
o For Group photos – Darren is waiting to see if we can get busses to take to YHS 
o All kids will have uniforms for pictures 

 Publicity – Kathy Baba (absent) 

 
Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom (absent) 

 Proposed Budget has been posted to the website 

 It must be posted for at least 30 days  

 Email treasurer if you have questions 

 We will vote on it at the General Membership / Parent Meeting, August 24th 

 
New business – none 
 
Committee decided to have next meeting on August 6th (before band camp) 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:03 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

GHBPA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
6-3-2018 

 
Latricia Johnson called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm 
The nominating committee is Debi Johnson, Laura Narney, and Susan Forsgren 
Debi Johnson introduced the nominees 

President : Tom Jones 
1VP: Gail Asher 
2VP: Erica Richards 
Treasurer: Kim Bergstrom 
Secretary: Erica Fahlbusch 

Debi asked for additional nominees from the floor and none were given 
Latricia Johnson made a motion to accept the ballot and Jeff Nau seconded. Unanimous voice vote to accept the ballot 
as given. 
Meeting closed at 3:45 
pm 



I. President – Tom Jones 

a. Call to order: 700 

b. Motion to Dispense with the reading of the minutes  
c. Parents Meeting Information  

a. Friday, August 24th in the Cafeteria and Auditorium 

b. GHBPA committees will be set up in the cafeteria - Note: even if you don't have sign-ups or 
selling anything, it would be good for you to be there to answer questions for the band 
parents 

c. Flow for the Meeting 

i. 5:00 - 5:30 - parents will be checking out the tables with information / sign-ups 

ii. 5:30 - Band Parent meeting begins - Mr. Kirsch will speak for a few minutes and then 
turn over to GHBPA. Note - if people are still at your tables at 5:30, please direct them 
to the auditorium - they can return when the meeting is finished 

iii. 5:45 - GHBPA will provide a brief overview of the various committees 

• Goal: to get some of the Freshmen and Sophomore parents to volunteer or 
shadow committees 

• Request committee chairs to sit as close to front as possible - to make it easy for 
your committee to be recognized  

iv. 6:10 - Complete the meeting and committee chairs return to tables in cafeteria to 
answer questions / get new volunteers 

v. 6:30 - Parent Show 

d. 7:30 Pool Party at Windy Point 
  

II. Band Director - Darren Kirsch  
a. Rookie Camp - Thursday 
b. Mark Fry to get Band Tower moved by next weekend 
c. Mark purchased large coolers for band - $50 each 
d. VT Concert Opportunity – Mr. Kirsch introduced an opportunity for the Wind Ensemble to 

participate in a shared concert at Virginia Tech with Wind Ensemble on Monday, December 3rd @ 
7:30PM.  The kids would stay at local hotel and return Tuesday morning.  The opportunity would 
require about $4,000 from the GHBPA.  Susan Forsgren made a motion for the GHBPA to cover 
the $4,000 cost to support the VT shared concert opportunity for the Wind Ensemble, seconded 
by Dawn Purdy with unanimous acceptance. 

e. Bus Signups for the first football game start this Tuesday – Friday. 
  

  
III. President’s Committee 

a. Guard – Susan Forsgren 
Uniforms have been ordered and will be here in 4 weeks. They might not be here in time for 
individual picture day.  However, they will be here for 2nd football game.  The Guard will have shoe 
fitting on Tuesday so the shoes can be ordered with the band. 

b. Historian – Larry Madrigal (absent) /Melissa Madrigal  
The Historians are getting ready for Band Camp. Looking for some assistance on Senior Night.  

c. Tri-M – Amy Olson/Ellen Petko (absent) 
Tri-M will be at Parent Meeting.  They will be inviting Juniors and Seniors that are new to school. 
However, they will not accept applications from band students that did turn in last year. 
  

IV. 1st Vice President – Gail Asher 

In June, there were 164.5 volunteer hours 



In July, 78  so far  
  
a. Pit Crew - Mark Fry 

Both trailers are due for inspection in September.  The tires are dry-rotted.  He is looking to sell 
the Field Carts but save the wheels.  
  

b. Hospitality – Don Mann/Tara Bozick 
Sign-ups will take place the next few weeks.  They will meet with seniors early to see what they 
want to do for Senior Night. 

  
c. Uniforms – Debbie Frecker/Melanie Munn 

All uniforms are ready.  They still need to purchase socks.   
There will be a shoe fitting on Tuesday Afternoon from 1-3 and then the order for shoes will be 
placed on Friday. 

  
d. Chaperones –Juanita Jones/Jenny Butler 

There have been minimal signups so far.  The Chaperones need people to sign up asap.  
Requested links be added to main page. 
Jenny is taking care of Pool Party, Aug. 24th.  They will need 7-8 parent volunteers. 

 
e. Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins 

Sign ups are going great and donations are going well.  Jenny will be going through the band 
closet tomorrow to have everything ready for Band Camp. 

  
f. Feed the Band –Rachel Nau/Art Guarino 

They need people to volunteer.  Requested a link be placed on main page.   
All vendors are set up for Feed the Band.   

 
g. Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent, no report) 

  
h. Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson (absent, no report) 
  

V. 2nd Vice President - Erica Richards (provided report) 
Spirit Night Fundraiser at Sweet Frog on 17 is set for Monday, August 27th from 3-10 pm.  
We have lost our Scrip Parent Volunteer - looking for a new person to head up Scrip.  If you know of anyone 

wanting to get involved, let me know and I’ll reach out to them.  
  

a. Concessions – Teresa Hass (absent, no report) 
  

II. Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry/Karen LaPorte (absent, no report) 
  

c. Scrip – 

Michelle Nelson will assist until we find someone to take over 
  

d. TAG Day –Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz (absent) 
Tag-a-thon planned - need volunteers - for 2.5 hours at most - ~12 – 1 
There will be a TAG Day stapling event on August 21 from 5:30 – 8:00.  They will be changing the 
way sign-ups are completed.  The sign-ups for parents will come out 2nd week of Full Band Camp.  



The committee also plans to utilize parents with smaller cars – targeting specific areas / teamed 
with others.  More info coming out soon. 

  
f. Secretary – Erika Fahlbusch     

Nothing 
  
a. Webmaster – David Hoegerman  

If you need help or instructions – please send email.  Place URGENT in tag line if urgent.  If not, he 
will get it updated within the week, 

 
b. Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin 

Nothing 
  

c. Remembrance –Michele Nelson 
Michele talked to the photographer and everything is ready to go.  All ordering this year will be 
online.  Students will have multiple poses.  The goal is to have all buttons back on September 7th.   
 

d. Publicity – Kathy Baba (absent, no report) 
  

VII. Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 

a. Checks - would like receipts within 30 days 

b. Still using Red Box - if student has money - make sure you put kids name on check 

  
VIII. New business  

a. New equipment is here (speakers, microphones, amplifier) 
b.  Name of new Show is Redemption 

  
IX. Next Meeting   

a. Parent Meeting and Show - Friday Aug 24th @ 5:30  
b. Committee Meeting – Monday, Sep 10th 7:00pm 

  
X. Adjournment – 8:02 

 



 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
September 10, 2018 

 

  

• President – Tom Jones 
o 7:00 – September meeting called to order 
o Dispensed with the reading of the August minutes; First – Art Guarino; Second – Jenny Butler 
o Introductions to new Booster volunteers: 

• Tina Cuthrell – Band Nurse - already big help in last two football games 
• Benjamin Scott - Webmaster  
• Dawn Bailey – Publicity – Excellent work past few weeks on Social Media 
• Dave Bailey – working with Michele Nelson tonight – possibly take over Scrip 
• Note – Teresa Haas will continue to support Concessions 
• Only one remaining spot – Car Wash – need volunteer 
• Also need shadows to Critical Positions – TAG DAY and Marching Band Uniforms 

 
• Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

o Mr. Kirsch is not able to be with us tonight - not well – here is his report 
• A very sincere thank you to all chaperones, pit crew, guard moms, uniform moms and 

feed the band parents for all of their time, effort and energy the past couple of weeks 
making sure that our students were ready to be successful at our first 2 games.  We 
COULD NOT do it without you. 

• A special shout out to Art Guarino for making sure our kids had cold water the past week 
for our very HOT rehearsal.  The students were VERY appreciative. 

• We have an open weekend this coming weekend followed by a home game on Sept. 21 
(rising clipper night) and TAG DAY on Sept. 22.  What procedure will be used to get kids to 
sign up for cars? (update provided during TAG DAY brief out) 

• We just got our schedule for the first competition at Hermitage on Sept. 29.  It’s going to 
be a very late night as there are about 30 bands signed up.  Our performance time has 
been tentatively set at 9:40pm, followed by Patriot HS, followed by the Marching Royal 
Dukes at 10:20, followed by awards.   

• Our estimated departure will be around 11:15 with an arrival of approx. 12:45am back at 
Grafton.  Parents should know that we do not control the schedule for this event.  We are 
told when we are going to perform by our band size and that means we will always be 
near the end of every competition. 
 

•  President’s Committee 
o Guard – Susan Forsgren 

• The Guard uniforms have not arrived yet and may not arrive before next football game.  
Need decision on what Guard should wear.  Susan wondered if the Guard should wear 
shorts and T-shirt – will get with Mr. Kirsch. 

• Several members of Guard have quit  working to fill in gaps. 
• Still working on learning all the choreography routine 
• Chaperones asked that if roster does change, they need to be notified for bus assignment 

sheets. 
 
 

 



• Historian –Melissa Madrigal/Larry Madrigal (absent) 
• Do we have firm date for band expo – (Tom to ask Mr. Kirsch and get info out) 
• Historians have a person that can take video via drone at Expo.  Melissa to check to see 

how much it would cost to video all bands. 
 

• Tri-M – Amy Olson/Ellen Petko (absent) 
• Tri-M forms are being updated and will be posted on web – this week 
• Next Tri-M meetings (AM and PM) will be on 9/17 

• Morning meeting and Mr. Kirsch  
• Afternoon meeting with Calvin  

 
• Vice President Support – Gail Asher 

August - ~100 volunteers and over 1,400 hours 
 
o Pit  - Mark Fry (absent, no report) 

  
o Hospitality – Don Mann (absent)/Tara Bozick 

▪ There was a lot of discussion concerning the amount of things that need to be 
accomplished at the Football Game 10/26 since the 10/11 game is cancelled.  This 
includes Homecoming and Senior Night.  After discussion, the committee felt they could 
get everything accomplished.   

• Seniors would be recognized before the pre-game 

• All Seniors including non-marching Seniors will be invited  
o Non-marchers will be Dressed in street clothes, Red Senior T-Shirt 

▪ For the 9/21 Football game (Rising Clipper Night), we would like to provide treat bags 
for the 8th graders like last year.  We have a lot of cookies left over – would need to 
determine other items. 
 

o Uniforms – Debbie Frecker (absent)/Melanie Munn 
▪ Concert uniforms - some kids have not tried uniforms on yet – needs to happen 
▪ Uniform team is a little anxious – only have ONE Football game to figure everything out 

because there will be a competition the following week and kids will be getting ready in 
the dark. 

▪ It would be very helpful if kids could have their hair up before they get to the 
competition to make it easier to get the kids dressed. 
 

o Chaperones –Juanita Jones/Jenny Butler 
▪ Last 2 events went well.  We have many more volunteers than when we started out, and 

should have enough to cover all future performances.  
▪ If chaperone parents come to events early to do another task, please make sure you 

sign up on another volunteer sheet for non-chaperone hours.  Chaperone hours will be 
the same for all chaperones. 
 

o Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins 
▪ It's over!!!!  (OUTSTANDING JOB!!! Jennie) 

 
o Feed the Band –Rachel Nau/Art Guarino 

▪ The beginning of the season had a rough start but seems to be going very well. 



▪ Feed the Band is working to have all paperwork digital and conversation about online 
payments (discussed later). 

▪ With only 2 more events remaining for Feed the Band, would like to have someone step 
up to shadow. 
 

o Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent – no report) 
 

o Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson (absent - sent in report) 
▪ There were 80.75 student volunteer hours in August. 

 
• Vice President  Fundraising - Erica Richards 

The Sweet Frog event brought in $175 (excellent) 
 
o Car Wash - Oct 20th - 9-3 (We will need some volunteers) An on-line sign up will go out after 

TAG Day. 
 

o Concessions - Teresa Haas (absent – no report) 
 

o Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry(absent)/Karen LaPorte (absent – no report) 
 

o Scrip –  Michele 
▪ No activity yet 

  
o TAG Day –Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz (absent) 

▪ Currently we have a shortage of 12 drivers and 17 chaperones 
▪ We were going to a paper sign-up this year because the online sign-up was very hard 

last year – paper sign-up was to take place this week and make sure all kids were signed 
up by next week 

▪ However, due to the storm, we will be moving to an online sign-up genius.  Once school 
starts, we will take down the online sign-up and move to paper sign-up.  Tom to ask Mr. 
Kirsch for assistance this week.  
  

• Secretary – Erika Fahlbusch (absent - no report) 
 

o Webmaster – Benjamin Scott 
▪ Took over webmaster from David Hoegerman this past week. 
▪ Shelby Dawes will also be assisting 

 
o Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin (absent - no report) 

 
o Remembrance –Michele Nelson 

▪ There were 139 photos taken.  We were hoping that letters would go out with photo 
order information.  However, the storm has put communications to parents on hold.   

▪ Most of the buttons have been distributed - about 30 left.  Michele will hold onto until 
after the storm 

▪ Photo Makeup date is Oct. 9 - for guard, 9 students that were missed, group photo and 
section photos.  

▪ Michele is working on on-field picture info via a Google Form – to be used by Mr. Stubbs 
to announce students and those accompanying them.  



▪ Michele will also be taking pictures of non-marchers on the same day.  They would be 
dressed in their Concert uniforms.  The cost would be $9 for the initial 5x7 and then 
families could decide if they wanted additional pictures. 

 
o Publicity – Dawn Bailey (absent) 

 

• Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 
o Kim discussed adding online payments for all fees.  We have seen a significant up-tick since we 

moved to PayPal and Square.  A few changes to forms would need to be made to separate 
items – will be worked on later this year.   

o There was also a question regarding online payment for Spring Trip.  Some research is being 
done concerning adding online credit card payments in addition to Square or PayPal.  The item 
will be discussed at next Committee Meeting.   

o  

• New business 
o Amy asked if we could look into venom (https://venmo.com/) automated way to send money 

and make purchases on mobile.  Item is being researched. 

• Adjournment – 8:00 
Next Committee meeting will be October 8 at 7 

 

https://venmo.com/


 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
September 10, 2018 

 
• President – Tom Jones 

• Tom called meeting to order - 7:00 
• Art Guarino made motion to dispense with the reading of the September minutes;   

motion was seconded by Gail Asher 
• Apologize for late movement of meeting - thanks for all able to make it tonight 
• 25 days left in marching season; 5 more shows - 2 competitions, Band Expo, VBODA Marching 

Assessment, Pep Rally, Football Game, Yorktown Day Parade & Car Wash; 3 more weekends; this 
weekend is free - so the next two will be busy 
Thanks for outstanding support 

  
• Band Director - Darren Kirsch 

• Thanks for all the volunteers and for all of the support 
• Excellent job with all the kids 
• Not a lot of practices next two weeks 
• Oct 19 - Yorktown Day parade 
• Oct 20 - Monarch Invitational 

o Call time is 3:45 
o Performance at 8:55  
o Return to school at 10:45 
o 3 bands in class 5A 

• Oct 23 - Band Expo 
o Concessions - Teressa Haas 

• Light snacks and drinks, candy 
• Maybe popcorn or hot chocolate 
• Grafton will be final band to perform 

• Oct 25 - VBODA Assessment 
o The schedule for VBODA will come out Sunday - will be at Warhill 

• No practice on 23rd or 25th 
o Kids will be able to stay in band room but there will be no instrument playing 

• Oct 26 - pep rally, Senior Night and Homecoming football game 
• Senior Night 

o Pre-game - Band at 6:30 
o Athletic Senior recognition at 6:40 
o Pregame - 6:50 
o Game - 7:00 

• Nov 3 - Darling Stadium 
o No lineup yet 

• VA Tech Trip (Wind Ensemble) - Dec 3 and 4 
o Schedule went home with students - close to the same timeframes 
o Working on chaperones and plan for supervising students at night 
o Looking to hire one security person 

• Spring Trip 
o Waiting on Broadway show schedules that kids will attend - schedules will come out in November 
o Sometimes have to split up because can't get 120 kids in 1 show 
o Will have a tentative itinerary in November 
o First Down payment will be due in November 
o There will be limited space - so it will be based on first to make deposit; second payment in 

January; final payment in February 

 



o Dates for trip - March 21-24 (Thu - leave in the middle of the night) - Saturday - leave - come back 
early Sunday morning 

• Kids on Sunday - 4 tried out for all-state Jazz Band 
o They only accept 18 kids; we are waiting for results 

• Senior Regional Orchestra 
o Auditions 10/8 
o 3 Grafton students were selected 

  
  

• President’s Committee 
• Guard – Susan Forsgren 

o Guard now at 23 members 
o Need a guard mom for next year 

• Historian – Larry Madrigal (absent) /Melissa Madrigal 
a. Senior Night - Tom & Bill to take pictures at Senior Night 
b. Decided not to do drone at Expo - safety issues 

• Tri-M – Amy Olson (absent) 
a. Nothing to report 

  
• Support 

• VP - Gail Asher 
Sep - over 101 volunteers with over 1,366.2 hours; not all hours turned in yet (please turn in) 

• Pit - Mark Fry (absent) 
o No report 

• Hospitality – Don Mann/Tara Bozick 
o Plenty of cookies 
o Working on senior night 
o Senior Dinner from 4:15 - 5:15; the kids have to be at Bailey Field at 6:00 
o Michele Nelson checking to see if we can get copyright permission for senior picture 
o Need confirmation that there are 49 seniors 
o We are recognizing non-marchers at dinner and on field 
o Andrea to send list of seniors to Mr. Kirsch 
o Don to set up signup genius for deserts, drinks and volunteers 

• Uniforms – Debbie Frecker (absent)/Melanie Munn (absent) 
• Uniforms 

o Request - approval to order 25 mylar hat bands; right now only 11 to spare 
o Need new hangers 200 metal waste cape hangers .75 each (plastic ones breaking) 
o Art Guarino make a motion that we spend $400 to cover metal hangers and mylar hat 

bands; Debi Johnson seconded; approved 
o Debbie is worried she has no shadow for next year 
o Uniforms will be picked up Nov 5th for cleaning; does not include white jackets 

• Chaperones –Juanita Jones/Jenny Butler (absent) 
• If anyone interested - please sign up 
• Will need many volunteers for senior night 

• Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins (absent) 
• No Report 

• Feed the Band –Rachel Nau (absent) /Art Guarino 
• Food to be served football game on 11th (which was cancelled) has been moved to VBODA night – 

will be serving pizza 
• 26th - will be Chick-Fil-A 
• Could use more soda, chips, water 

• Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) 
• No Report 



• Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson 
• Aug 95.5 student volunteer hours 

  
• Fundraising 

• Erica Richards 
• Car Wash 10/20; Since we have competition, we are only doing 2 shifts - 8 -1 

• Concessions – Teressa Haas 
• Asked to plan concessions for Expo - will need volunteers 
• Will set up a couple of tables (in the trailer) and coolers 
• Teresa to send info (4 adults, more) for sign-up genius 
• Set up at 6:30 - be ready to sell by 7:00 
• Need to see if there is JV football game that night 

• Spirit Wear –Kendall Fry (absent)/Karen LaPorte (absent) 
• No report 
• Note: Spiritwear - 4K so far 

• Scrip – Michele 
• Nothing to report 

• TAG Day –Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz (absent) 
• 156 students tag day; 90 parents 
• 26K 

  
• Secretary – Erika Fahlbusch (absent) 

• No Report 
  

• Webmaster – Benjamin Scott (absent) 

• No Report 

• Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin 
• Nothing to report 

• Remembrance –Michele Nelson 
• Photos complete today 
• 5x7 due by Friday 

• Will be some flexibility for makeup pictures taken today 
• Group photos will be onsite in next few days 
• Senior Night - using Google Form - Mr. Kirsch will get kids to complete in class 

• Publicity – Dawn Bailey 
• Nothing to report 

  

• Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 
• We are not sales-tax exempt 
• TagDay / Tagathon - 26K 
• Need to make changes on forms - so there are no refunds 

  

• New business 
• Middle school asked about Tagathon - seeing if they could also do Tagathon; no issues 

  

• Next Meeting - November 5 
  

X. Adjournment - 8:12 
  

 



President Tom Jones called the meeting to order at 7:02.  The first order of business was to dispense with the reading of 

the October minutes.  The motion was made by Erica Richards, seconded by Gail Asher with unanimous approval. 

Video of Redemption show released on 11/04.  Thanks to all of the incredible volunteers for the amazing support during 

marching season. 

 

Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

Mr. Kirsch thanked all of the volunteers; it was an outstanding marching season – 3 Grand Champions, numbers 33, 34 

and 35 in Grafton Band history.   

 

This Friday, 3 students will be traveling to Senior Regional Orchestra – Emma Spata, Samantha Stafford and Jake Munn.  

Calvin Moore will be attending State Jazz band next week. 

The VA Tech trip will be Dec 3-4.   

The cost for District Band is $7 – due last Friday.   
The cost for VA Trip is $25 – due now. 
Holiday Concert will be Dec 13. 
There are a lot of clothes on uniform rack which will be donated to Goodwill if kids do not pick up. 
 
Guard – Susan Forsgren 
The Guard still owes money for a few items – Susan sending reminder emails 
Guard is starting Middle School Guard Club shortly – will practice after school 
The High School Guard members – will have practice from 4-5 and hopefully join Bruton with Show in the 
Spring 
 
Patti Cubstead will be taking over for Guard – will possibly look at splitting roll into a few positions as there is a 
ton to do for a single volunteer. 
 
Historians – Melissa Madrigal, Larry Madrigal (Absent) 
Historians are still posting pictures; Melissa had 11,000 pictures on her card – one of 5 historians.   
They are planning on a CD in the Spring. 
 
Tri-M – Amy Olson 
Amy is looking for a shadow for next year.   
This Friday, Tri-M is going to Grafton Bethel to perform – need students to sign up 
There will be five Tri-M community opportunities. 
In December there will be a performance and hay ride 
Encourage Sophomores to audition for District Band – so they can get into Tri-M as a Junior 
 
1st VP – Gail Asher 
October Hours; over 52 volunteers with over 946 volunteer hours 
 
Pit Crew – Mark Fry & Mike Ramsey (both absent – no report) 
 
Hospitality – Don Mann & Tara Bozick 
The Carrabba’s food at the Senior Banquet was excellent.  The volunteers did an excellent job.  Don thanked 
everyone for the assistance.  Don noted it was easier separating the Senior Recognition from the Senior 
Dinner.  It gave senior parents an opportunity to chaperone and assist with the Senior dinner.  Next event will 
be District Band Auditions. 
 
 



Uniforms – Melanie Munn & Debbie Frecker (absent) 
A few kids still need to be fitted for shirts 
 
Chaperones – Juanita Jones & Jenny Butler 
Juanita reported there were over 1,100 chaperone volunteer hours – awesome.  Juanita also thanked Tina for 
outstanding work as band nurse.  There have been a lot of medical needs this season – very thankful she was 
involved. 
 
Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins (absent – no report) 
 
Feed the Band – Rachel Nau and Art Guarino (both absent – no report) 
 
Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent)  
Thanks for all of the assistance in setting up decorations for Senior Dinner 
 
Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson (absent – no report) 
Student volunteer hours are posted to the website and are up-to-date.   
 
2nd VP – Erica Richards 
Car wash – 28 students and 7 adult volunteers, rained all morning and still made over $650  
 
Concessions – Teresa Haas 
Tabb Band ate a lot of food at Expo – used all of the inventory in the closet.  Made $273.14 profit 
Erica Richards will create sign-up genius for Concessions – District Band 
 
Spirit Year – Kendall Fry and Karen LaPorte (absent) 
Outstanding year ~3,000 in profit 
There are ~12 pillows remaining – will be sold at Christmas concert 
Spirit Wear will have a NEW design for next year 
 
Scrip – Michele Nelson 
Michele is preparing a Scrip order and push for holiday season.  Order deadline will be end of November.  Will 
advertise in the Weekly Message.  Michele hopes to have the gift cards back for the Christmas concert 
 
TAG DAY – Dawn Purdy / Tina Majewicz (absent) 
TAG DAY and Tag-a-thon have made $27,600 to date … donations still coming in 
 
Secretary – Erika Faulbusch (absent – no report) 
 
Webmaster – Benjamin Scott  
Web – no issues  
Send changes / updates 
Working on some new things to put on the website 
 
Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin 
No issues – nothing to report 
 
 
 



Remembrance – Michele Nelson 
Thanks for volunteers that assisted on the field for Senior Recognition – special thanks to the chaperones that 
assisted. 
If anyone is missing photos, please let Michele know 
Michele is looking for feedback for the new photographer.  So far, everyone seemed very happy.  The pictures 
were excellent, online ordering worked well, the buttons were awesome. 
Michele recommended possibly splitting out photo position with senior night recognition as the two overlap 
with a lot of work at the same time. 
 
Publicity – Dawn Bailey 
Mr. Kirsch gave thanks for calling out how well other bands had performed.  Parents are really are enjoying 
the band social media. 
 
Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 
Most of the finances reported throughout the committee report outs 
 
VA Tech trip  

- There should be 8-9 seats available for additional parents on bus 

- These parents will be responsible for their own hotel room 

- Students will be back 2:30 – 3:00 – there is a choir concert Tue night 

- Bus leave 9am Monday morning 

- Kids will pack their own lunch 

- Looking to do campus tour 

- Medications will need to collected that morning (probably before school) 

 

Spring Trip 

- Broadway – have one more show that is being reviewed 

- By end of next week – newsletter will go out will details 

- First down payment will be via check – 1st come will attend Student slots on the trip will be on a first come first 

serve basis 

- Looking into possibility of 2nd and 3rd payments being made on-line 

- Trip will include 2 shows, 1 dinner (Carmines), and tours of Radio City Music Hall & 911 Museum 

- Other possible stops - Staten Island ferry, Wall Street, Saint Paul’s  

- The hotel does not have a great breakfast area for large group, looking into other breakfast options 

- Down Payment will be due end of November 

- During the day in the city, there will be ~8 kids per chaperone – kids set their own itinerary – stay with 

chaperones 

 

No new business 
 
Next Executive Committee Meeting will be held Monday, Dec 10th @ 7pm 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 
 
 



President Tom Jones called the December meeting to order at 7:02.  The meeting was held at the Yorktown Library as 

the Grafton School was closed due to weather.  The first order of business was to dispense with the reading of the 

November minutes.  The motion was made by Art Guarino, seconded by Gail Asher with unanimous approval.  The two 

next events are the Winter Concert (12/13) and District Auditions (1/5).  GHBPA will be holding a Papa John’s fundraiser 

at both the Winter Concert and District Auditions.  

 

Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

Mr. Kirsch mentioned the All State Jazz and Senior Regional Orchestra events were excellent.  He was also thankful for 

all of the assistance on the Virginia Tech trip.  There were several significant issues.  However, everyone pitched in and it 

worked out just fine.  Regarding the VA Tech trip, a video link will be provided in next week’s weekly message. 

 

Due to the recent weather conditions, the Poquoson concert will be moved to Wednesday (12/12).  The GHS Winter 

concert will be Thursday (12/13), begins at 6:30 and ends at 8:30.   

 

The Jazz Band will perform on Thursday, January 18th at the NN Williamsburg Airport and Williamsburg Landing.  

Students will leave school at the beginning of 4th block.  The Jazz Band will also be performing in a school concert on 

January 19th for the student body from 9-10am. 

 
Guard – Susan Forsgren 
The guard will be starting off-season practice starting on January 8th.  There was a question regarding the 
Guard payment to Tidewater Sports for Guard bags.  It was determined the invoice was never received.  The 
treasurer was taking care of the invoice immediately.   
 
Historians – Melissa Madrigal, Larry Madrigal (Absent) 
Historians are still posting pictures – pictures from the VT trip will be posted shortly. 
 
Tri-M – Amy Olson (Absent – report submitted) 
Tri-M will be ushering at the winter concert.  They will also be performing at a Nursing Home on Friday followed 
up by caroling in the neighborhood and refreshments at Amy’s house. 

 
1st VP – Gail Asher 
November volunteer hours – 464 hours from 61 volunteers 
July – Nov Volunteers - 5,748 hours from 353 volunteers  
 
Pit Crew – Mark Fry & Mike Ramsey (both absent – no report) 
 
Hospitality – Don Mann & Tara Bozick (absent) 
Hospitality will need volunteers and will be working District Auditions 
 
Uniforms – Melanie Munn (absent) & Debbie Frecker  
Debbie talked to Chris from the Cleaners.  The Cleaners are working on cleaning uniforms.  They will be 
brought to the band room on Monday at ~11:30 
 
Chaperones – Juanita Jones & Jenny Butler 
Virginia Tech trip went well.  Starting to work on Spring Trip. 
 
Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins (absent – no report) 
 
 



Feed the Band – Rachel Nau and Art Guarino  
Nothing new 
 
Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent – no report)  
 
Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson (absent) 
There have been 1,089 student hours   
  
2nd VP – Erica Richards 
Erica is focused on District Auditions.  The sign-up genius will be established this week with links on the web 
site.  Also, Mr. Kirsch will be announcing need for assistance at the Winter Concert.   
 
Concessions – Teresa Haas (absent) 
Teresa will need help with concessions at District Band; Erica is adding this request for volunteers in the sign-
up genius.  Teresa will need money for petty cash. 
 
Spirit Year – Kendall Fry and Karen LaPorte (both absent – no report) 
 
Scrip – Michele Nelson 
Scrip order was placed, cards have been received and are being handed out.   
 
TAG DAY – Dawn Purdy / Tina Majewicz (both absent – no report) 
Meeting held with Erica, Tom and Juanita to provide TAG DAY detailed notes and suggestions for 2019. 
 
Secretary – Erika Faulbusch (absent – no report) 
 
Webmaster – Benjamin Scott (absent) 
No issues 
 
Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin (absent)  
No issues  
 
Remembrance – Michele Nelson 
No issues  
 
Publicity – Dawn Bailey (absent – no report) 
 
Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 
There were 96 deposits for Spring Trip. 
Financial records have been turned over to the CPA for taxes 
 
New Business 
No new business 
 
Next Executive Committee Meeting will be held January 14th @ 7pm 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 
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